
College of San Mateo Academic Senate 
Fall 2017 

Resolution 03.01F17 
Commitment to Educational Equity at College of San Mateo 

Whereas, the College of San Mateo serves and values a diverse student body that is inclusive of different 
races, ethnicities, gender identification, sexual orientation, immigration statuses, abilities, and, 
collectively, cultural capital;  

Whereas, we live in a time rife with hatred and systemic discrimination that threaten our students’ 
livelihoods and pursuits of happiness, including racism, sexism, ethnocentrism, homophobia, 
transantagonism, and ableism;  

Whereas, the San Mateo County Community College District Board of Trustees has affirmed its support 
of the district’s minoritized students and its commitment to social justice in its “Affirmation of Commitment 
to Social Justice”;  

Whereas, educational equity is the practice both of recognizing that students encounter identity-based 
stereotypes which introduce obstacles in education and of creating opportunities and access for students 
based on their unique needs and experiences; 

Whereas, a commitment to educational equity requires us to recognize that many of our students have 
come to CSM after years of academic trauma and being excluded from academic resources;  

Whereas, a commitment to educational equity requires that all CSM faculty, staff, and administrators 
acknowledge that not all students have equal access to college resources or culturally responsive 
instruction; and, 

Whereas, data demonstrates significant opportunity gaps, the differences in success between minoritized 
and hegemonic groups, exist at CSM, including the gaps in success and transfer rates between African 
American, Latinx, and Pacific Islander students and their White and Asian peers;   

Resolved, the College of San Mateo Academic Senate commits to eliminating systemic obstacles that 
exist at CSM, which have led to inequities that affect our students of color, women, students living in 
poverty, students under the age of twenty, and other marginalized groups; 

Resolved, the College of San Mateo Academic Senate directs its Educational Equity Task Force to 
identify equity issues under its 10+1 purview and to create and recommend to the Academic Senate 
policies and procedures that address CSM’s opportunity gaps;  

Resolved, the College of San Mateo Academic Senate urges the San Mateo County Community College 
Board of Trustees to direct the review and, if necessary, the creation and amendment of policies that 
address educational inequities; and, 

Resolved, the College of San Mateo Academic Senate urges the San Mateo County Community College 
Board of Trustees to continue to provide and, as necessary, increase funding for CSM’s and its sister 
colleges’ equity-centered policies and professional development. 

Passed unanimously on December 5, 2017 
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	The Board recessed to closed session at 5:02 p.m.
	RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION
	The Board reconvened to open session at 6:00 p.m.
	José Nuñez, Vice Chancellor of Facilities Planning, Maintenance and Operations, said the presentation will include a review of current District safety operations and protocols, a review of student and employee support services, and an update on the Pu...
	Mr. Woods said Department of Public Safety duties include earthquake/fire/general emergency evacuations, emergency preparedness/training, and liaison with local law enforcement and fire departments. He said technology utilized by the Department includ...
	Mr. Woods said “The Big Five” emergency protocol, which has been adopted by all San Mateo County school districts and law enforcement agencies, trains people how to respond to various types of emergencies. He outlined District emergency preparedness, ...
	Mr. Woods said the District’s emergency preparedness and response partners are the County Office of Emergency Services, American Red Cross, San Mateo County Sheriff, San Bruno Police Department, San Mateo Police Department and PG&E.
	Mr. Woods said the District uses several campus alert systems in order to reach as many people as possible. The systems are the Emergency Announcement System (EAS), Alert U, UHF radios, GWAMAIL (student email), Public Safety website/Facebook/Twitter, ...
	Mr. Woods said the campus preparedness and response programs include lockdown and earthquake drills each semester; table top exercises, campus crisis workshops and CPR training; and coordination with campus safety committees and CARES teams.
	Vice President Lopez discussed mental health and counseling services. She said all three Colleges have CARES teams, which are behavioral intervention teams for those exhibiting behaviors which are of concern. Each team includes staff from the Office o...
	Vice President Lopez said training is essential and members of the CARES teams will attend a three-day threat assessment training this summer.
	Mr. Woods said the CARES team concept is excellent. He said that in order to be a full Threat Assessment Team, a sworn police officer must be a member of the team. This officer has the ability to conduct background checks to help determine if the pers...
	Mr. Feune said the District offers services to employees and to administrators/managers through the Claremont Behavioral Services Employee Assistance Program (EAP). Counseling services for employees include marital/relationship issues, parenting/famil...
	Trustee Mohr said progress in the area of mental services is considerable. He said the grant reported by Vice President Lopez is a great step forward. He said people who may pose a threat are also in a great deal of pain and it is important to find wa...
	Trustee Schwarz asked for more information on Threat Assessment Teams. Mr. Woods said the Colleges’ CARES teams would serve as Level 1 teams which typically operate on a set schedule, e.g. meeting once a week, but could be called together in an emerge...
	Trustee Mohr asked if the Colleges are building a culture where students feel responsible for one another and will speak up when they see that someone needs help. Vice President Garcia said the CARES structure provides the opportunity for information ...
	President Shaw said the campuses are moving toward community building in the classrooms. She said that looking at student success differently is resulting in a greater sense of community and a sense of connection between faculty and students. She said...
	President Claire said new faculty have lived through the events at Columbine High School and Virginia Tech University, leading to greater awareness. He said faculty are also more concerned about how former students can access resources in the community.
	Trustee Mohr said he believes the most important matter in creating a caring community is the relationship between faculty and students, a community in which people feel responsible for one another. He said the effort that is going on at the Colleges ...
	Trustee Mohr asked if students feel the District is doing a good job with regard to safety. President Claire said College of San Mateo conducts extensive student surveys which show that students believe the campus is safe overall. He said more needs t...
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez noted that District staff briefed the Board on the Public Safety Study at their November 8, 2017 meeting and that staff is again providing a brief overview of the report and recommendations. Vice Chancellor Nuñez said that when t...
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said Margolis Healy issued 71 recommendations over the following areas:
	 Clarify Role, Mission and Strategy
	 Develop a written directive system
	 Develop a strategy for engaging with the campus community
	 Develop a comprehensive physical security program
	 Enhance emergency management planning
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said the overarching recommendation from Margolis Healy was to transition the Department of Public Safety to a sworn and armed police department. He said District staff does not agree with the recommendation because:
	 The District campuses are safe places to learn, work and visit.
	 Local law enforcement does not support the District transitioning to its own police department.
	 Establishing a new police department is very expensive.
	 There has been a nationwide decline in trust and confidence of law enforcement in many underrepresented communities.
	 There are opportunities to work with local law enforcement to get to a feasible solution to enhancing safety.
	 Having a sworn and armed police department is not congruent with the approach the District wants to pursue.
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez reminded the Board that the preliminary District staff recommendations for implementing the Margolis Healy recommendations are to:
	1. Clarify the mission and role of the Department of Public Safety.
	2. Reject the recommendation to create a sworn and armed police department.
	3. Implement, as directed by the Board of Trustees, the remaining recommendations of the Margolis Healy study.
	4. Explore alternatives to enhance local law enforcement services on or near the District’s campuses.
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said all stakeholder briefings and public forums will be completed by April 13. The Public Safety Committee will then evaluate all feedback and formalize recommendations to Chancellor Galatolo by April 20. Stakeholder feedback an...
	Trustee Mohr asked if progress has been made toward putting together a manual as recommended by Margolis Healy. Mr. Woods said the Public Safety Department does have a manual but it will be expanded and refined after the Board gives direction when the...
	Trustee Mohr asked if the role and responsibilities of Public Safety officers has been made clear in terms of their interactions with students, building of relationships, etc. Mr. Woods said officers have been trained on this subject. He said they hav...
	Trustee Schwarz said outreach to students is very important and she hopes the outreach goes beyond the Associated Students since not all students are involved in student government. Mr. Bailey said multiple communications will be sent to all faculty, ...
	Trustee Mohr said it is essential that the leadership structure of the District make recommendations to the Board, but he also looks forward to hearing from those who have the most experience and insight, those who work with students every day. He sai...
	President Holober said the Board is attempting to be data driven in their decisions. He said he does not believe the discussion about sworn and armed officers on campus has been data driven. He said the Board has heard on several occasions that most c...
	President Holober said some the District’s peers have resource officers or similar positions through local police departments that establish these positions on campus. He said he would like more information on this and how it has worked out from an ef...
	Trustee Mohr said the major questions will be whether to have armed officers, whether to have a hybrid system, and how the District will be connected to local jurisdictions. He said he counts on receiving the insight and experience of faculty and staf...
	Chancellor Galatolo said crime statistics have been included as part of the report. He said they show that the campuses are extremely safe. Trustee Schwarz said that in order to keep the crime statistics low, she believes a discussion should be held a...
	STATEMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS
	Student Trustee Olguin said students at the three Colleges participated in the nationwide walkout earlier today in response to the shooting in Florida. He said there was a large turnout at each campus. He said the moment of silence was very impactful.
	President Holober joined in his colleagues’ comments about the student walkout. He said he hopes that the pressure exerted by students will result in the political will to address the proliferation of assault weapons and things connected to this issue...
	ADJOURNMENT
	The meeting was adjourned by consensus at 8:10 p.m.
	Ron Galatolo
	Secretary
	Approved and entered into the proceedings of the March 28, 2018 meeting.
	Maurice Goodman
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	2018-02-28 Minutes.pdf
	RECESS TO CLOSED SESSION
	The Board recessed to Closed Session at 5:02 p.m.
	RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION
	The Board reconvened to Open Session at 6:22 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
	Submitted by
	Ron Galatolo
	Secretary
	Approved and entered into the proceedings of the March 28, 2018 meeting.
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	RECESS TO CLOSED SESSION
	The Board recessed to closed session at 5:02 p.m.
	RECONVENE TO OPEN SESSION
	The Board reconvened to open session at 6:00 p.m.
	José Nuñez, Vice Chancellor of Facilities Planning, Maintenance and Operations, said the presentation will include a review of current District safety operations and protocols, a review of student and employee support services, and an update on the Pu...
	Mr. Woods said Department of Public Safety duties include earthquake/fire/general emergency evacuations, emergency preparedness/training, and liaison with local law enforcement and fire departments. He said technology utilized by the Department includ...
	Mr. Woods said “The Big Five” emergency protocol, which has been adopted by all San Mateo County school districts and law enforcement agencies, trains people how to respond to various types of emergencies. He outlined District emergency preparedness, ...
	Mr. Woods said the District’s emergency preparedness and response partners are the County Office of Emergency Services, American Red Cross, San Mateo County Sheriff, San Bruno Police Department, San Mateo Police Department and PG&E.
	Mr. Woods said the District uses several campus alert systems in order to reach as many people as possible. The systems are the Emergency Announcement System (EAS), Alert U, UHF radios, GWAMAIL (student email), Public Safety website/Facebook/Twitter, ...
	Mr. Woods said the campus preparedness and response programs include lockdown and earthquake drills each semester; table top exercises, campus crisis workshops and CPR training; and coordination with campus safety committees and CARES teams.
	Vice President Lopez discussed mental health and counseling services. She said all three Colleges have CARES teams, which are behavioral intervention teams for those exhibiting behaviors which are of concern. Each team includes staff from the Office o...
	Vice President Lopez said training is essential and members of the CARES teams will attend a three-day threat assessment training this summer.
	Mr. Woods said the CARES team concept is excellent. He said that in order to be a full Threat Assessment Team, a sworn police officer must be a member of the team. This officer has the ability to conduct background checks to help determine if the pers...
	Mr. Feune said the District offers services to employees and to administrators/managers through the Claremont Behavioral Services Employee Assistance Program (EAP). Counseling services for employees include marital/relationship issues, parenting/famil...
	Trustee Mohr said progress in the area of mental services is considerable. He said the grant reported by Vice President Lopez is a great step forward. He said people who may pose a threat are also in a great deal of pain and it is important to find wa...
	Trustee Schwarz asked for more information on Threat Assessment Teams. Mr. Woods said the Colleges’ CARES teams would serve as Level 1 teams which typically operate on a set schedule, e.g. meeting once a week, but could be called together in an emerge...
	Trustee Mohr asked if the Colleges are building a culture where students feel responsible for one another and will speak up when they see that someone needs help. Vice President Garcia said the CARES structure provides the opportunity for information ...
	President Shaw said the campuses are moving toward community building in the classrooms. She said that looking at student success differently is resulting in a greater sense of community and a sense of connection between faculty and students. She said...
	President Claire said new faculty have lived through the events at Columbine High School and Virginia Tech University, leading to greater awareness. He said faculty are also more concerned about how former students can access resources in the community.
	Trustee Mohr said he believes the most important matter in creating a caring community is the relationship between faculty and students, a community in which people feel responsible for one another. He said the effort that is going on at the Colleges ...
	Trustee Mohr asked if students feel the District is doing a good job with regard to safety. President Claire said College of San Mateo conducts extensive student surveys which show that students believe the campus is safe overall. He said more needs t...
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez noted that District staff briefed the Board on the Public Safety Study at their November 8, 2017 meeting and that staff is again providing a brief overview of the report and recommendations. Vice Chancellor Nuñez said that when t...
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said Margolis Healy issued 71 recommendations over the following areas:
	 Clarify Role, Mission and Strategy
	 Develop a written directive system
	 Develop a strategy for engaging with the campus community
	 Develop a comprehensive physical security program
	 Enhance emergency management planning
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said the overarching recommendation from Margolis Healy was to transition the Department of Public Safety to a sworn and armed police department. He said District staff does not agree with the recommendation because:
	 The District campuses are safe places to learn, work and visit.
	 Local law enforcement does not support the District transitioning to its own police department.
	 Establishing a new police department is very expensive.
	 There has been a nationwide decline in trust and confidence of law enforcement in many underrepresented communities.
	 There are opportunities to work with local law enforcement to get to a feasible solution to enhancing safety.
	 Having a sworn and armed police department is not congruent with the approach the District wants to pursue.
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez reminded the Board that the preliminary District staff recommendations for implementing the Margolis Healy recommendations are to:
	1. Clarify the mission and role of the Department of Public Safety.
	2. Reject the recommendation to create a sworn and armed police department.
	3. Implement, as directed by the Board of Trustees, the remaining recommendations of the Margolis Healy study.
	4. Explore alternatives to enhance local law enforcement services on or near the District’s campuses.
	Vice Chancellor Nuñez said all stakeholder briefings and public forums will be completed by April 13. The Public Safety Committee will then evaluate all feedback and formalize recommendations to Chancellor Galatolo by April 20. Stakeholder feedback an...
	Trustee Mohr asked if progress has been made toward putting together a manual as recommended by Margolis Healy. Mr. Woods said the Public Safety Department does have a manual but it will be expanded and refined after the Board gives direction when the...
	Trustee Mohr asked if the role and responsibilities of Public Safety officers has been made clear in terms of their interactions with students, building of relationships, etc. Mr. Woods said officers have been trained on this subject. He said they hav...
	Trustee Schwarz said outreach to students is very important and she hopes the outreach goes beyond the Associated Students since not all students are involved in student government. Mr. Bailey said multiple communications will be sent to all faculty, ...
	Trustee Mohr said it is essential that the leadership structure of the District make recommendations to the Board, but he also looks forward to hearing from those who have the most experience and insight, those who work with students every day. He sai...
	President Holober said the Board is attempting to be data driven in their decisions. He said he does not believe the discussion about sworn and armed officers on campus has been data driven. He said the Board has heard on several occasions that most c...
	President Holober said some the District’s peers have resource officers or similar positions through local police departments that establish these positions on campus. He said he would like more information on this and how it has worked out from an ef...
	Trustee Mohr said the major questions will be whether to have armed officers, whether to have a hybrid system, and how the District will be connected to local jurisdictions. He said he counts on receiving the insight and experience of faculty and staf...
	Chancellor Galatolo said crime statistics have been included as part of the report. He said they show that the campuses are extremely safe. Trustee Schwarz said that in order to keep the crime statistics low, she believes a discussion should be held a...
	STATEMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS
	Student Trustee Olguin said students at the three Colleges participated in the nationwide walkout earlier today in response to the shooting in Florida. He said there was a large turnout at each campus. He said the moment of silence was very impactful.
	President Holober joined in his colleagues’ comments about the student walkout. He said he hopes that the pressure exerted by students will result in the political will to address the proliferation of assault weapons and things connected to this issue...
	ADJOURNMENT
	The meeting was adjourned by consensus at 8:10 p.m.
	Ron Galatolo
	Secretary
	Approved and entered into the proceedings of the March 28, 2018 meeting.
	Maurice Goodman





